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“The Next Journey”
By Deacon Bob Cox
Greetings my Brother Knights and families! I hope you had a
lovable and Happy St. Valentine’s Day! It was a day to share
your love with your girlfriend, or wife, children, and grand-
children! It was also the prefect day to consecrate yourself
and your love to our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!
So, what’s next on our journey through the liturgical year?
Let’s try Ash Wednesday on March 2nd., the best attended,
non-obligatory day for Mass! It makes me very glad to see
so many people, parishioners, and visitors, come to Mass,
receive a blessing along with their ashes on their forehead!
We also have an event on Saturday, March 5, 2022, for all men.
Presented by the SC Knights of Columbus, the SC Catholic
Men’s Conference, Building Men of God, is being presented at
Cardinal Newman School in Columbia from 8:30am-4:00pm
with 3 speakers, including Bishop Guglielmone. It is a great
day and worth your time!
The Lenten Season is upon us starting with Ash Wednesday
and of course on Fridays you can pray the Stations of the
Cross in your church. Get your councils involved with this
program. Please check with your parish for times, etc.
The Stations of the Cross are commonly prayed at 3:00pm
on Fridays, as this is the time that Christ died. So, most
parishes prefer this time. However, I have seen the Stations
prayed after Mass on Friday afternoon and evenings, and on
Friday evenings without Mass. I have also prayed them in
the evening for the benefi t of parishioners that work during 
the day and can’t make a noon Mass. Ultimately, it is up to
your Pastor/Priest to set the times for the Stations of the Cross.
As you or your parish prepare for this event, keep in mind that

there are many diff erent Stations of the Cross booklets to use 
and/or Ways of the Cross booklets to use. Many of these are
PDF format and downloadable.
As a matter of fact, at my home parish, St. Ann in Florence,
we have been praying the Way of the Cross from the booklet
“Mary, the Mother of Jesus” by Richard Furey, for a number
of years, and it has helped our parishioners grow deeper in
their spirituality and strengthened their faith. This Way of the
Cross is unique because it shows the Stations through the eyes
and perception of Mary. It enkindles within the parishioner
the feeling of grateful redemption and prayerful repentance
as you walk with Mary through the agonizing fi nal steps of 
Jesus, her Son, and our Savior, to Calvary.
And lastly, Pope Francis states that everyone should pray the
Stations of the Cross/Way of the Cross. He has stated that
he prays it whenever he gets a free moment. Pope Frances
states, “Walking with Mary, behind Jesus carrying the cross,
is the school of Christian life: there you learn patient, silent,
and concrete love.” (General audience, 01/30/2019)
What a great thing to do for Lent. Pray the Stations/Way of
the Cross during Lent and receive the grace and love of Jesus
our Savior! Viva Cristo Rey!
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From the State Deputy
Paul Burchell

From the Vocations Director
Jim Weiskircher, Vocations Director

Vocations continued on page 4State Deputy continued on page 4

Greeting Brother Knights,
I pray this fi nds you and your families doing well.  We just 
completed our Grand Knight Midyear meeting, and I would
like to thank all who attended. I also want to thank the State
Offi  cers and the members of Council 6847 for all their plan-
ning and eff orts in making the meeting such a success.  
It’s hard to believe, but we’ve completed the fi rst seven months 
of the fraternal year; and what seven months it has been!
We’ve led the SE Region in membership intake in fi ve of the 
fi rst seven months, including winning in each of the last three 
months. Oh, by the way, we are currently leading in February
as well. The numbers are very impressive; however, the real
measure of success, what makes it all worthwhile, is what
our new brothers will bring to our Order. What fresh ideas
will help our councils with our Faith in Action programs;
how many new brothers will be willing to accept offi  cer and 
director positions in our councils; and, how much more sup-
port can we provide for our clergy who are working harder
than ever and are in short supply. That is why membership is
important and that is why we do what we do! If you person-
ally have not recruited a new member this fraternal year, it is
not too late to do so.
By the time this article is published we will have approxi-
mately four and a half months left in the fraternal year. There
is a lot that will be happening between now and the end of the
year and I want to share with you some key events and dates.
The new Affi  liate Member Initiative will roll out for South 
Carolina on March 1, 2022 and will close on March 31, 2022.
Training for all Grand Knights and Financial Secretaries will
be provided on February 15, 2022 at 8:00 pm. The purpose
of the program is to move unresponsive members (those
members who councils have been unable to get in touch with
and who have not paid dues for at least the last 18 months).
These members will be transferred out of their councils into
a special council and will be managed by Supreme.

A Fraternal Benefi t Night – “Special Needs Planning 
Seminar” is scheduled for February 23, 2022 at
7:00 pm. Spread the word throughout the parish
and register at https://register.gotowebinar.com/

Our diocese is made up of approximately 1/3 of priests from
our diocese, 1/3 of priests on loan from other dioceses and
1/3 religious orders. In recent years, many of the religious
orders have had to cut back on priests because their numbers
are shrinking. The recent departure of the Franciscans is a
case in point.
The largest religious order in the diocese is theAdorno Fathers
with nine priests serving Immaculate Conception in Goose
Creek, Jesus Our Risen Savior in Spartanburg and St. Anne
and St. Jude in Sumter. This is remarkable, since they only
have 100 priests worldwide and over 175 in seminaries in
third world countries.
Their fi rst mission in Africa, was started in the Democratic 
Republic of the Congo in Nyamilima, on the Ugandan border
38 years ago. It was at ground zero during the deaths of 5
million during the fi ghting between the Hutu’s and Tutsi’s 28 
years ago. For 12 years, Nyamilima was under rebel control.
Today the area has 70,000 people with 60,000 Catholics. They
are the poorest of the poor, with no electricity, or running wa-
ter. The DRC provides very weak security, and the Adornos
provide education, a hospital, and all other services for them.
On any given Sunday 10,000 people walk to the 3 Masses at
the main church, and there is not one car in the parking lot.
They have 15,000 students in their 49 schools across the area.
When the Adornos take on additional parishes in the region,
they are given areas where no one else will go or where no
parishes existed. It was left up to religious orders to build the
churches and schools. Bishops will not send their diocesan
priests into these areas. Caritas distributes its funding to the
dioceses in Africa and the money rarely makes its way to the
religious orders in the area. In 2001, the Adorno seminary in
Goma was destroyed by a volcano.
The area that the Adorno’s operate in is considered a red zone
by the UN because of the constant attacks on the popula-

tion. On Palm Sunday in 2016, an Adorno priest was shot
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Patriot’s
Corner
Michael A. Allen, PSD
Master, South Carolina
District, DeSoto

Master continued on page 4

As a primary focus
on part of our 4th Degree charity
this year I want to bring your atten-
tion to an ongoing opportunity to
help not only the Catholic Church
but also the Catholic population of
the United States Military. I want to
provide you as much information
as possible about the program; read
on to learn more about the program
and how you can help this situation.
Archbishop Timothy Broglio is beg-
ging for more priests for the Arch-
diocese for the Military Services,

saying that he soon may be “unable to provide Catholic
priests for the military.”
During his address at the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bish-
ops’ (USCCB) general assembly in Baltimore, Archbishop
Broglio of the Archdiocese for the Military Services (AMS),
which serves United States military personnel and their fami-
lies all over the world, said that even though many dioceses
across the country are stretched, military service members
and their families must not be forgotten.
“Indeed, I recognize that every archdiocese, diocese and
eparchy is understaff ed and struggling to meet the legitimate 
needs of the people entrusted to your pastoral care.”
“It is not easy to ask you to sacrifi ce a young, physically 
fi t priest to care for that portion of your fl ock that is out of 
sight and under my care as long as they are active-duty,” the
archbishop said, “but the dire situation leaves me few other
viable options.”
While one-fourth of military personnel and their families —
roughly 1.8 million people — are Catholic, there are only 208
priests in the Military Archdiocese to serve them, he added.
This poses a serious problem, not only regarding providing
access to the sacraments, but also leaving young servicemen
and women and their families vulnerable to proselytization
by other religions.
Next Year’s Dire Straits
Next year, he said, at least 11 priests will be retiring from
the Army or leaving due to medical reasons — a branch that
was “heretofore stable.” Similarly, the Navy, which provides
chaplains for the Navy, the Marine Corps, and the Coast
Guard has 48 priests, of whom 36 can be deployed. The Air
Force also faces a drop from its current 56 priests.

“The numbers mean that it will be almost impossible to
ensure that men and women even in deployed locations and
on aircraft carriers will have access to a Catholic priest,”
Archbishop Broglio stated.
“If the Armed Forces were ever to be completely without
priests, most observers agree that they would soon be com-
pletely without chaplains of any kind,” he said.
Military Chaplain Scholarship
The Knights of Columbus has established a scholarship pro-
gram to help fund the education of seminarians preparing to
become Catholic chaplains in the U.S. Armed Forces.
The program distributed $1 million in scholarship money to
theArchdiocese for the Military Services, USA, over a period
of fi ve years at a rate of $200,000 per year. These funds, in 
turn, help produce a new generation of much-needed Catho-
lic chaplains to minister to U.S. military personnel and their
families. Fundraising for the Order wide project has been led
by the Fourth Degree, the patriotic degree of the Knights.
The idea for the scholarship developed during Supreme Knight
Carl A. Anderson's visit to the aircraft carrier USS Dwight
D. Eisenhower. While watching fl ight-qualifi er tests with an 
assistant secretary of the U.S. Navy, the supreme knight had
the opportunity to think about Catholics in uniform and the
hardship they face of having to go weeks — and sometimes
months — without being able to attend Mass or receive spiri-
tual guidance from a priest.
"It can be very diffi  cult for Catholic members of the armed 
forces when they're on forward deployments,"Anderson said.
"The U.S. military archdiocese, which supplies Catholic chap-
lains, estimates that it needs 800 priests to fully serve all of the
Catholic men and women in uniform today, but they are only
able to supply 208 — barely a fourth of the number needed."
The military chaplain scholarship aims to provide a solu-
tion to this problem. According to Archbishop Timothy P.
Broglio of the Archdiocese for the Military Services, USA,
the scholarship money will be dedicated to the archdiocese's
"Co-Sponsored Seminarian Program," which was initiated to
recruit priestly vocations for the military for the benefi t of the 
armed forces as well as participating dioceses and religious
orders throughout the country. Through this program, the
military archdiocese contracts with each participating diocese
to fund 50 percent of the cost of a seminarian's fi ve-year edu-
cation — typically $20,000 per year.
In return, the candidate agrees that, following ordination and
three years of service at a parish, he will commit to serve as
a military chaplain under the auspices of the military arch-
diocese for a minimum of three to fi ve years. So far, the Co-
Sponsored Seminarian Program has seen impressive results.
Since its inception, the initiative has garnered an increase in
co-sponsored seminarians, from seven in 2008 to 30 in 2010 to
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State Deputy continued from page 2 Master continued from page 3

Vocations continued from page 2

43 in 2020. "These results, while extraordinary, place a large
fi nancial burden on the archdiocese, which annually generates 
only enough funds — 95 percent from donations — to cover
its operating costs," said Archbishop Broglio, who joined the
Order in 2007 while serving as the apostolic nuncio of the
Dominican Republic.
"The archdiocese has no funds on hand to meet the long-term
contractual commitments of the Co-Sponsored Seminarian
Program, especially if, as it is hoped, the numbers continue
to grow."

Fortunately, South Carolina exceeded its goal of $4,000 a year
for fi ve years over 7 years ago.
All donations are accepted no matter the size. Checks are to
be made out to “Knights of Columbus” and in the memo sec-
tion of the check write “Military Scholarship Fund.” Please
mail checks to:
Michael Allen, PSD, DM,
100 Northwoods Ct.
Pawleys Island, SC 29585.
Remember that there is no goal or quota for giving. My sole
purpose for this message is to increase the scholarship fund
to allow for the education for more Chaplains.
Please join me in resurrecting the pass the helmet initiative
that was so successful in the past. Make the Military Chaplains
a focal point of your Assembly’s Charity and Civic duty for
the next two years.
As we progress through the coming year, I will be encour-
aging each of the Faithful Navigators to assist in providing
ideas, plans, and prayers that ask for God to continue to bless
America.
Fraternally,
Mike

register/8033159916389116684
March 2nd is Ash Wednesday, a day of fast and abstinence

Our South Carolina Catholic Men’s Conference is
scheduled for Saturday, March 4, 2022 at Cardinal
Newman High School with sign in and breakfast
starting at 7:30 am and the event starting at 8:30 am.
Use this link for more information and to register:
http://www.sccatholicmensconf.org/ Please be
sure to invite a friend.
The state Free Throw Championship is scheduled
for Saturday, March 12th at Cardinal Newman High
School for more information, visit http://www.
kofcsc.org/Upcoming-Events?�ldEventID=724822
Palm Sunday – April 10th

Holy Thursday – April 14th

Good Friday – April 15th Fast and Abstinence
Easter – April 17th
After two years of virtual state conventions, we will fi nally 
be able to gather to celebrate in person. Our 101st State
Convention will be held April 22-24, 2022 at the Landmark
Resort in Myrtle Beach. The convention committee has been
hard at work to make it a fun-fi lled and enjoyable weekend 
for everyone, including our Kick-off  event (hospitality) on 
Friday evening which includes live music and dancing as
well as food and beverages. Contact your Grand Knight for
a complete list of activities and plan to attend.
Grand Knight Boot Camp is scheduled for Saturday, June 4th

at St. John Neumann School. This training is designed for
all new incoming Grand Knights as well as those who may
need refresher training. It will cover the basics of being a
Grand Knight including navigating the Supreme and the State
websites, proper completion and submission of forms, work-
ing with your Pastor, as well as other key areas designed to
ensure your success.
Brothers, I know this is a departure from my normal articles.
However, I wanted to make you aware of everything that is
going on in the state over the coming months and solicit your
support in reaching out to your Grand Knight and asking how
you can help to make each of these a success. If everybody
does just a little, then no one will have to do a lot.
Vivat Jesu!

4 times on the way to say Mass in a remote village and sur-
vived. On February 2nd, Adorno Father Richard Masivi, was
gunned down allegedly by Muslim terrorists from the Allied
Democratic Forces, a group linked to the Islamic State. The
36-year-old priest, who had been ordained for just three years,
was killed by gunmen, after celebrating Mass on the World
Day of Consecrated Life in the Catholic Church. The murder
took place in the northeastern area of Lubero as Father Rich-
ard was driving back to his home parish of St. Michael the
Archangel in Beni. There have been several attacks in recent
times by theAllied Democratic Forces originating in Uganda.
Father Richard was buried on Saturday, February 5th, on his
37th birthday. Please keep Father Richard, his family, and the
Adorno Fathers in your prayers.
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From the State Protocol
Chairman
Ronald G. Povero, PSD, FM

From the State Ceremonial
Director
Tony Zammarrelli, PGK, DD2

CHARITY, UNITY, FATERNITYEXEMPLIFICATION
BY DISTRICTS AS OF 01/08/2022

DISTRICT QUOTA COMPLETED
1 4 3
2 4 4
3 4 6
4 4 0
5 4 6
6 4 0
7 4 6
8 4 4
9 4 7

10 4 3
11 4 2
12 4 4
13 4 5
14 4 3
15 4 1
16 4 2

TOTAL’S 64 56

Peace and God Bless.
Vivat Jesus!

Tony Zammarrelli
PGK, DD2
State Ceremonial Director

Worthy Grand Knights, Faithful Navigators and Members of
the State Council:

DIGNITARIES AT MEETINGS
When Priests, State Offi  cers, District Masters, District Depu-
ties, or special guests are present at a meeting they should be
accorded due recognition for the offi  ce or position they hold.  
They should always be seated in a place of honor.
If a Priest, State Offi  cer, District Master, District Deputy, or 
special guest should arrive while a meeting is in progress; the
presiding offi  cer raps the gavel three times for all to stand and 
instructs the Warden to escort the guest to the station of the
presiding offi  cer.  The presiding offi  cer then off ers a seat of 
honor to the guest.

However, a State Offi  cer, Vice Supreme Master or 
District Master or District Deputy, when present at his home

council or assembly, need not be specifi cally recognized 
unless he has been invited to attend in his offi  cial capacity 
or requests to be so recognized.  This will allow the offi  cer 
to engage in the regular business of his home council or
assembly without involving the position he holds.

When a General Agent or Field Agent is present at a
meeting, he should be treated as a guest. He should be
seated and introduced with the dignitaries.

Human Relations
1. Speak to people. There is nothing as nice as a cheerful
word of greeting.

2. Smile at people. It takes 72 muscles to frown — only
14 to smile.

3. Call people by name. The sweetest music to anyone's
ears is the sound of his own name.

4. Be friendly and helpful. If you would have friends
be friendly.

5. Be cordial. Speak and act as if everything you do
were a genuine pleasure.

6. Be genuinely interested in people.
7. Be generous with praise — cautious with criticism.
8. Be considerate with the feelings of others, it will be

appreciated.
9. Be thoughtful of the opinions of others. There are

three sides to a controversy; yours, the other fellows and the
right one.

10. Be alert to give service. What counts most in life is
what we do for others.
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STATE OFFICERS
State Deputy............................................................................Paul V. Burchell ............................................ 803-983-5004
State Chaplain .........................................................................Fr. Robert F. Higgins .................................... 843-540-7676
Immediate Past State Deputy ..................................................Daniel Barton................................................ 843-367-1871
State Secretary ........................................................................Jeff  Crouch.................................................... 864-430-0938
State Treasurer ........................................................................Keith Kingren ............................................... 864-901-5692
State Advocate ........................................................................Sherrrill E. (Ed) Wilcox................................ 803-221-5934
State Warden ...........................................................................Christopher Hilditch ............................................ 803-316-6283
District Master ........................................................................Michael A. Allen, PSD......................................... 803-397-7803
Vice Supreme Master..............................................................Tom Monahon, PSD ..................................... 803-270-7478
General Insurance Agent.........................................................Robert Boni, Jr.............................................. 843-824-5632
Supreme - RGD.......................................................................David Tebo.................................................... 203-215-8379

DISTRICT DEPUTIES
District No. 1 (5026, 7289, 10668, 12263) .............................Richard R. Ronde ......................................... 631-889-3026
District No. 2 (2207, 6847, 9672, 13713) ...............................Anthony N. Zammarrelli .............................. 803-738-0862
District No. 3 (5086, 7122, 7531, 14892) ...............................Thomas O’Donnell ....................................... 413-237-5769
District No. 4 (3684, 7062, 9161) ...........................................Vacant
District No. 5 (6629,8502, 8900, 11910) ................................Joseph W Friend ........................................... 843-296-2574
District No. 6 (6884, 8295, 9576) ...........................................Don Thurlow................................................. 864-275-7141

District No. 7 (6891, 11325, 12554, 15223) .......................Dr. Richard Swain ........................................ 573-465-2402
District No. 8 (1668, 8182, 10819, 13112, 15960) ................Jim Alford..................................................... 864-595-0640
District No. 9 (704, 6250, 9475, 10334, 12472) .....................Paul Setti....................................................... 843-813-2713
Dist No 10 (6756, 10066, 12268, 15611) ...............................Bruce C. Hutchison....................................... 803-577-6473
District No. 11 (3067, 8980, 11028) .......................................John H. Luse ................................................. 843-421-3811
District 12 (5194, 8123, 8790, 10867)....................................Frank E. Love ............................................... 843-453-6411
District 13 (6726, 6900, 11471, 11991) ..................................Michael P. Cousino....................................... 843-607-1007
District 14 (6076, 9184, 9575, 12274, 12995, 15519) ...........William E. Weiss, Jr...................................... 864-415-3422
District 15 (12366, 14475, 14765)..........................................James Carswell ............................................ 516-851-3675
District 16 (724, 6892, 7129, 16903)......................................Thomas C. Armel.......................................... 540-230-4281
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STATE DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
Membership Director ........................................................................Ron Stanley............................................................ 864-415-9417
Ceremonials ......................................................................................Anthony N. Zammarrelli........................................ 803-738-0862
Program Director ..............................................................................Christopher Hilditch, PGK, FDD .......................... 803-316-6283
Youth Director...................................................................................Keith Kingren ........................................................ 864-962-5295
Community Director .........................................................................Joseph Mule ........................................................... 843-224-1948
Family Director.................................................................................John A. Olson......................................................... 864-354-5680
Membership Retention Chairman .....................................................Joe Balotti .............................................................. 843-679-0967
Council Retention/Reactivation Chairman .......................................Thomas M. Monahon, PGK, FM, VSM ................ 803-270-7478
Online Membership Chairman..........................................................Keith Kingren ........................................................ 864-962-5295
College Council Growth Coordinator...............................................Tem Kenney ........................................................... 540-746-8924
Vocations Chairman ..........................................................................James Weiskircher.................................................. 864-706-0768
Life Director......................................................................................Chris Carter............................................................ 864-356-3716
Spiritual/Faith Director .....................................................................Rev. Mr. Robert Cox .............................................. 843-661-6057
Public Relations ...............................................................................Donald Thurlow Jr ................................................. 864-275-7141
Insurance Promotion Chairman ........................................................Robert Boni............................................................ 843-824-5632
Audit Chairman.................................................................................Richard E. Koehler, PSD, FM ............................... 843-553-2171
Campaign for People With Intellectual Disabilities..........................Michael A. Allen, PSD, DM .................................. 803-397-7803

Charities Board Chairman.................................................................Paul Burchell, SD ........................................... 803-983-5004
State Convention Chairman ..............................................................Jeff rey M. Crouch .................................................. 864-430-0938
Hispanic Council Growth Coordinator .............................................Gustavo valdez....................................................... 816-316-0182
Awards/Report Forms .......................................................................Sherrill E. Wilcox .................................................. 803-221-5934
Information Technology Director .....................................................Buck Buckley......................................................... 803-389-9004
Newsletter/Bulletin Bulletin Editor ..................................................Stephen T. Dunlap, PSD ........................................ 843-224-7263
SC Catholic Men’s Conference.........................................................Richard Gabriel, PSD ............................................ 843-797-6804
New Council Development Chairman ..............................................Richard Gabriel, PSD ............................................ 843-797-6804
Father McGivney Guild ....................................................................James Nettles, PSD, FM ........................................ 843-830-9996
Protocol Chairman ............................................................................Ronald G. Povero, PSD, FM.................................. 843-873-8581
Disaster Response Coordinator.........................................................Greg Scheuer.......................................................... 803-210-7272
Ultrasound Initiative .........................................................................Raymond Ireland.................................................... 864-329-0044
Athletic Events Chairman/................................................................Eric Cannon ........................................................... 803-479-5905
Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest ..................................................Pat Davis ................................................................ 843-830-5939
Free Throw Chairman/Soccer Challenge Chairman .........................Eric Cannon ........................................................... 803-479-5905
Special Olympics Chairman .............................................................Robert “Bob” Brohm ............................................ 864-367-9254
Round Table Chairman .....................................................................Richard Gabriel, PGK.............................................. 843-797-680
State Trainer ......................................................................................Richard Swain........................................................ 573-465-2402
Pilgrim Icon/Silver Rose Chairman .................................................Michael A. Mancari ............................................... 803-445-0244
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